
 

Rotary International - District 7120               

 May 2021 Linda Kohl, District Governor Issue 11 

 
Greetings everyone! Happy May! 

May is Youth Services Month. This is a time when 
Rotary Clubs around the world focus on youth services, 
Rotaract, Interact, RYLA and Youth Exchange.   COVID
-19 has significantly disrupted many Rotary youth 
programs. School closures have shut down Interact 
clubs. Rotaract clubs have been affected by university 
closures. The Rotary Board of Directors has decided to 
suspend the Youth Exchange Program through June, 
2022.  However, Rotary International President Holger 
Knaack optimistically wrote “Our ability to meet in 
person is limited now, but we know Rotary Opens 
Opportunities. Now is the time to get ready, so that 
when the pandemic is behind us, Rotary’s exchange 
programs will come back stronger than before, serving 
a world yearning to connect.” 

This past weekend the first 
Virtual Rotary District 7120 
District Conference was 
held. On Friday night we 
held our yearly District 
Business Meeting, followed 
by fellowship and fun with 
the first District Wide Trivia 
Contest.  Thanks to all who 
attended. Congratulations 
to the winning Trivia team, 
“It Doesn’t Matter” and the 
2

nd
 place winner “Stop 

Dogs.”  It was a lot of fun. 

On Saturday the District held its first virtual Rotary District 
Conference. Being that the first Virtual District Training 
Assembly had breakouts on subjects dealt with during our 
year, we concentrated on recognition of clubs and individual 
Rotarians.  

We recognized two outstanding Rotarians for leading the 
two new Districts Committees.  Dr. Sim Covington from the 
Canandaigua Rotary Club was recognized for stepping to 
be the chair of the District Diversity, Equity & Inclusion 
Committee.  Gary Anderson was recognized as the first 
chair of the District Environmental Action Committee. 

We also recognized the respected Assistant Governors: 
Lisa Norwood, Tom Vonglis, Barb Harper and Mary Green 
who chose to retire from their positions at the end of the 
Rotary year. 

We recognized clubs that had a successful fundraisers and 
service projects during this challenging year. The top 3 
finalists chosen by a judging committee were 

 #1 the Perry Rotary Club’s “Give the Gift of Rotary”, 

 #2 the Naples Rotary Club: “The walk of life”  

 # 3 the Corning Rotary Club: “Filling the need”. 

Awards were announced by Public Image Chair Tom Brown 
for Facebook and Websites. 

Awards by the District Literacy Committee were 
announced.   

Grants Chair Bruce Spector discussed the Rotary 
Foundation & announced what clubs were receiving District 
Grant this coming year. 

Rotary District was awarded a Covid 19 Disaster Relief 
Grant by Rotary International for PPE to go to the 

(Continued on page 2) 
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participating ARC listed in the grant. DGE Janet Tenreiro 
spoke of presenting John Quinlan with a Paul Harris 
Fellow. This recognition was bestowed upon John for his 
work coordinating and distributing PPE to 10 ARCs in the 
District. 

There was also a touching Memorial Service recognizing 
Rotarians who had passed during the past 2 years.  

All of this and more will be up on the District 7120 Website 
once we receive the file of the presentation. So, please be 
on the lookout for it.  

I cannot thank my District Conference team from my home 
club of Penfield Rotary enough for working on the District 
Conference for 3 years as it changed from being an  in 
person meeting  in Tarrytown, NY to a potentially hybrid 
Conference in Corning to ultimately a Virtual Conference, 
live from CMI Communications with pre-recorded video.  

Thank you to my District Conference Co-Chairs Marie 
Cinti and Paul Marinucci, Treasurer Dennis Shew, sage 
advisor PDG Don Milton, Laurie Dietrich, Judi Marinucci 
Sharon Mathiason, Nancy Aumann and Club President 
Barbara Power, Neal Gorman, Pastor Steve Brotzman, 
Jerry Christopher and Ken Kohl. In addition thanks to 
Robyn Whittaker and Joe Corona from Webster Rotary 
and Assistant Governor JoAnn Terry, East Rochester 
Rotary.  Finally, thanks to everyone who presented and 
contributed to the success of the District Conference.  

On that note I shall conclude my column wishing you a 
wonderful month of May. 

 
Yours in Rotary, 

Linda 

District Governor 2020-2021 

Rotary District 7120 

(Continued from page 1) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Rotarians will be receiving a 
special Great Lakes Watershed 
Cleanup issue of The Grapevine 
on May 15th.  Deadlne for 
submissions is May 14th            
(Photos/info received after that 
date will appear in the June 
Grapevine). 
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Rotary Archive 

1947 
 
 

The first Rotary Foundation Fellowships,  
created in memory of founder Paul Harris,  

were granted to 18 students  
for the 1947--48 school year.  

 

 

What is the Rotary Foundation’s Endowment Fund? 

Gifts to the Rotary Foundation’s Endowment Fund ensure that future Rotarians will have the resources they need to design and 
implement sustainable projects year after year.  Donations to the Endowment Fund can be made as an outright gift or a planned 
gift, such as a bequest in your estate plan.  As of the 2018-2019 year, Rotary’s Endowment totals $374.5 million, with $828.9 
million in commitments. 

Contributions to this fund are invested for the future.  Only earnings on investments are used to support Rotary programs so that 
your generosity goes on to do good in the world in perpetuity. 

What is YOUR Rotary legacy?  Our Endowment Fund committee can help you make your lasting impact and we are just a phone 
call away!   (Submitted by PDG Jeff Krans) 

 Beth Cross, 585-737-0579                  Jeff Krans, 315-536-7180 

 Nancy Loughlin, 607-425-4530   Chuck Turner, 585-271-8597 

 Peter Winnett, 607-936-3720 

Hear ye! 
   Hear ye! 
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District Conference  May 8, 2021 
 

Photos taken live in the CMI Communications Studio during the District Conference . 
They are with me and  fellow Penfield Rotarian , our emcee Neal Gorman . There is a photo with the 
Conference co chairs Marie Cinti and Paul Marinucci. There is photos of Robyn Whittaker and Joe 
Corona who presented the Memorial Service . There is  also a photo of Penfield Rotarian Jerry 
Christopher singing the National anthem 
Submitted by DG Linda Kohl 
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Save the Date – 
Live Event 

District 7120 
Changeover Dinner 

Thursday, July 1, 2021 

Belhurst Castle 

Geneva, NY 

5:30 – 8:30 pm 

Registration and Details to 
Follow 

Cash Bar 
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First Virtual District Training Assembly- A Big Thank You 

District 7120 had its First Virtual District Training Assembly. What a success!!! DGE Janet and I would like to personally 
thank all the Rotarians, non-Rotarians and clubs who contributed to this success.   

First. The hosts who were responsible for the technical working and smooth flow of the Assembly, from the promotion 
to the setting of Zoom links, creating breakout rooms, etc.   

Jazmin Ruiz, Rochester Latino Rotary Club,  Overall Coordinator 

Tom Brown, Elmira Rotary Club 

Phil Sennett, Roc City Rotary Club 

Paul Minor,  Rochester Northwest Rotary Club 

Lisa Norwood, Rochester Southwest Rotary Club  
 

Second. The Breakout Session presenters. There were 30 breakout sessions offered and the following were the  
presenters: 

DG Linda Kohl, DGE Janet Tenreiro, DGN Ralph Brown, DGND Julie Carney, IPDG David Hanan 

Gary Anderson 

Robyn Ballard, John French, Mike Joseph, Jill Kempie, Jeff Fabiny, Sara Visingard  
Ray Warrick, Dave Powe 

Sim Covington, Karen Quartaro 

Chris Edgar of the Literacy Volunteers of Wayne County, District Literacy Committee members 

Marc Kreuser, Karen Parkhurst 

Phil Sennett 

Richard DuBois, Don Cicchino, James Crane, Dan Dwyer 

Paula Smith, Deb Joseph, Stu Sammis, Pauline Emery 

Bruce Amey 

Nancy Loughlin 

Kimberly Kouame, RI staff 
 

Third. The attendees 

There were 196 registered attendees coming from 49 Rotary Clubs of the district and three guest attendees, 
two from the Philippines and one from Turkey. 

 

Fourth. The Breakout Session Facilitators and Moderators.  
Paul Minor, Lisa Norwood, Elisa DeJesus, Judy Bennett, Miriam Vazquez, Glen Cerosaletti, Barbara Bianchi, 
Mike Coniff and others whom I may have not  known because they stepped in at the last minute to assist. 

Luisa Baars,  Sara Visingard, Dan Dwyer   
 

Lastly. In case you are not aware, the sessions at the DTA were recorded and you could listen to the sessions at your 
own time.  Here is how to get to these recordings. 

1. Go to the District website. Rotary7120.org 
2. Click on RESOURCES at the top right corner of the home page. 
3. On the new page, scroll down and click on District Training Assembly. 
4. Click on the breakout session that you choose to listen to. 

 
 

Thank you to one and All !!! 

Have  a  wonderful  Spring  & Summer! 

 

At your service for Rotary Training. 
PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly, District Trainer 

Rotary7120.org
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Rotary: Open for Business? 

Many Rotary clubs are transitioning from pandemic Zoom to recovery “in person,” or at least hybrid, 
meetings.  Questions remain.  What is safe?  What is responsible?  What is fair to all concerned? 

Who among us Rotarians would want to be responsible for transmitting CoVid-19 to another 
person?  Imagine the consequences if a Rotary meeting or event proved to be the epicenter of disease 
transmission in a community. 

Heed the warnings!  Don’t defy the health advisories!  Those over 65 years old and those with diabetes, 
obesity, respiratory disease, and immune conditions are at increased risk.  Masks and hand sanitizer work. 

MASKS should cover both your mouth and your nose completely and fit snugly enough over your nose, 
around your cheeks, and under your chin so that the front of the mask sucks in toward you when you 
inhale.  Adjust your mask before the meeting and then leave it alone!  If you are not comfortable with this, if 
you feel claustrophobic, if you have that “I can’t breathe” feeling with a mask on, then stay home and practice 
with it on!  You will adapt.  If your mask keeps slipping out of position, you’ve got the wrong mask.  Do not 
remove your mask when speaking.  Just project your voice more loudly.  Do not remove your masks for 
pictures.  Smile with your eyes! 

HAND SANITIZER should be readily available at any meeting.  Use it before and after touching any 
common use items at a meeting: tabletops, laptops, keyboards, hand-held microphones, podiums, money, and 
ticket stubs.  These fomites can carry infectious particles for a short period of time.  Resist touching your 
face. 

MICROPHONES on a stand are better than the hand-held versions.  Project your voice loudly and keep the 
microphone from contacting your mask. 

SOCIAL DISTANCE of at least 6 feet radius is important, excepting your family.  Your family is your 
household.  Your third cousin, once removed, is not family; nor is your daughter-in-law or your nephew, 
unless you live in the same household. 

Stay safe, Rotarians.  Live to serve another day! 

Dave Hannan 

IPDG, District 7120 

August 8, 2020    



 

8 

 

 
May 2021 Page  8 

Interactive District Club Map : [click to use it] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 12th to 16th 

https://rotary7120.org/clubsmap/
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Join the District 7120 Monthly Club & District Events and Fundraising Forum  

(The THIRD Friday of every month at 4:00 pm).  Specific topics will vary, but it will always be 
about helping clubs with various online-fundraising ideas or specific problem-solving. 

To attend the meeting click http://bit.ly/Tom-Zoom. 

During this monthly meeting we will share 
best practices in fundraising initiatives 
throughout our District. We will have guests to 
answer questions related to your Club's 
specific fundraising projects. We will look at 
ways to take your current and existing 
fundraising & service projects online and really 
grow your events. 

Our focus on the first meeting will be on our 
newest District fundraiser, the Online Auction 
leading up to the District Conference. We will 
also take a Deep View of the District's 
Eventgroove Events Ticketing Service and how 
we used it for the Rotary Comedy Night. 

As our District and our clubs continue their planning for spring and summer fundraising 
initiatives, we continue to look at ways our Clubs can think outside of the box and engage its 
communities in interactive connections that drive funds, membership, and tell Rotary stories 
that are so important to our work around the world. 

So, please SAVE THE DATE and add this monthly gathering to your calendar. Now! And, feel 
free to bring along all members of your fundraising and community service, and membership 
teams. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Submitted by Tom Brown 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6074441769?pwd=VlNIcEdGVmFicVBQajJHbXd4dkFnZz09#success
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EARTH DAY/ARBOR DAY                                                 
Activities for Honeoye Lake Rotary 

Once again the amazing HLRC came through with flying colors as its 
members participated in three community service projects with 24 hours 
of each other. It was a busy time for club members as they bagged 
trees for their annual Arbor Day seedling distribution at HCS, cheered 
on the Rally Round the Valley walkers/runners, and managed to clean 
up a long stretch of County Rd. 37. 

On Friday, 100 white pine seedlings were bagged and tagged by Dick and Jeanne Hamele which they then 
delivered to school for distribution to UPK, first and second graders.  The rest of the elementary school will be 

receiving theirs over the next couple of weeks. 

Saturday morning found members donning boots and jackets, gloves and vests 
to walk the shoulders of County Rd. 37 picking up trash and other types of  
debris.  Among items collected were a couple of bags of returnable bottles and 
cans so this could also be seen as a fundraiser.  Thanks to Jacquie and Mike 
Dobbertin, Linda and Andy Evenski, Jeanne and Dick Hamele, and Gary and 
Sandy Hubble for giving 
up their Saturday morn-
ing to complete this an-
nual  
project.     
 
 

While highway cleanup was taking place,  
runners/walkers were also participating in the  
annual Rally Round the Valley.  The club had some 
participants in the actual run while others  
volunteered to keep everyone on course.  Brent Ames and Jerry and Marilyn Passer helped with registration, 
Elaine Ackroyd-Kelly followed through with welcoming participants to the finish line while Ide Marshall also 
helped out so our club was well represented once again at RRTV. Friend of Rotary Daryl Marshall welcomed 
recyclables to the town hall collection area where he helped sort and unload metal scraps. 
 
It was a busy time for us but once again our small club proved its giant worth. 
Jeanne Hamele 
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 BATH ROTARY CLUB PLANTS TREES ON ARBOR DAY 
 

On April 30, four Bath Rotarians helped the Bath Shade Tree Committee under the chairmanship of Lee 

Cornaire and staff from the Bath Electric Gas and Water Systems plant trees around the Village of Bath in 

celebration of Arbor Day. 

 

The crews worked for approximately four hours 

planting 30+ trees throughout the village and finishing 

with a ceremony at the Village Skate Park.  Haverling 

5th graders attended the ceremony to hear about the 

importance of Arbor Day and plant a tree at the park. 

“The Bath Rotary Club recently became a part of 

Rotary District 7120 Environmental Sustainability 

Rotary Action Group (ESRAG),” said Tess McKinley, 

Bath Rotarian who organized local club members to 

help with the tree planting project which supports 

ESRAG’s mission. 
 

Written by Elaine Tears 

Pictures by Tess McKinley, Cheryl Muller, and Nancy Latour 

Four Bath Rotarian helped plant 30+ trees in the 
Village of Bath on Arbor Day and attended the 
ceremony at the Village Skate Park at the conclusion of 
the planting. 

Nancy Latour, Bath Rotarian, supports the trees planted 

in the Village of Bath on Arbor Day as members of the 

Bath Shade Tree Committee and staff from the Bath 

Electric Gas and Water Systems complete the planting 

of one of the 30+ trees planted that day. 

Four members of the Bath Rotary Club gathered at the 
Village of Bath Street Department to help the Bath 
Shade Tree Committee and staff from the Bath Electric 
Gas and Water Systems plant 30+ trees throughout the 
Village of Bath on Arbor Day.  Standing left to right are: 
Tess McKinley, Cheryl Muller, Nancy Latour, and Mike 
Slovak.              
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Wayland Rotary 

Wayland Rotary, with help from Wayland Cohocton Central School National Honor Society and other community members 
cleaned up the roads coming into the village of Wayland on April 24.    Submitted by Jean McMillan 
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Avon Rotary – People of Action in April 
 

We are lucky, as Avon residents, to live in such a beautiful community and we have the responsibility to keep it as clean as possible.  
 
 
On the morning of April 3rd, Avon Rotarians joined 
together to clean our section of NY Rt 39 as part of 
the state’s Adopt a Highway program. Thank you to 
those who turned out to make our little section of Avon 
much cleaner.   

  
 
 
 

Avon Rotarians received some exciting news at our April 
13th meeting. We are officially the sponsor club for the 
Rochester Institute of Technology Rotaract Club. Rotaract 
clubs bring together college aged students to exchange 
ideas with leaders in the community, develop leadership 
and professional skills, and have fun through service. In 
communities worldwide, Rotary and Rotaract members 
work side by side to take action through service.  
 
We can’t wait to see this club grow and develop future 
Rotary members. Congrats RIT Rotaractors!  

  
Take me out to the ball game! Several Avon Rotary members gathered at the 
Avon Downs on April 17th to do some spring cleaning and some painting in 
preparation for the youth baseball and softball seasons that starts May 1st. Many 
of these kids haven’t played ball in over a year, so we have to make their facilities 
look good right?  

 
Thank you to the volunteers that helped out 
yesterday and good luck to all our little sluggers as 
they take the field this spring! 

 
While other Avon Rotarians volunteered to clean 
up the Genesee River access point, another hard 
working team assembled the new bleachers for 
the Avon Driving Park ball fields.   

 
This year’s District Simplified Grant project is nearly completed.  Thank you volunteers!  
 

Written by Mike Ford 
Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 
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Rochester Latino Rotary Club  

RLRC undertook service projects amid the COVID-19 pandemic 

The Rochester Latino Rotary Club has modified its service projects in 
order to serve the community safely. All the 
events took place while following the 
COVID-19 restrictions.  

A book drive to collect books written by 
Latino authors was conducted from October 
7 to November 7 during the Hispanic 
Heritage Month. About 50 books were 
collected and delivered to the Lincoln Public 
Library on Joseph Avenue in Rochester. 
 
On November 24, December 20, and April 
1, club members cooked and pre-packed 
dinners that were served out of the Heart 
and Soul Church on N. Clinton Avenue. The 
menu on these dates consisted of roast 
chicken, different types of rice, macaroni 
salad, potato salad, green salad, bread, and 
desserts. About 70-80 individuals and 
families benefited from the dinners. The 
Thanksgiving Day dinner also benefited the 
House of Mercy in Rochester.         
 Submitted by Luisa Baars                            

Jazmin Ruiz and Luisa Baars delivered 

 books to the Lincoln Public Library  

RLRC members cooked 
food for Thanksgiving, 
Christmas and Easter 
dinners  

GREECE ROTARY 

    Greece Rotary was pleased to welcome 
our very own Bill Selke as our first ‘Getting 
Reacquainted with Your Rotarian’ 
presenter at our May 5 meeting.  He has 
been a steadfast community volunteer for 
many years.  His theme for his 
presentation was The Importance of Team 
Work. Bill continues his involvement on 
several boards and committees bringing 
people and ideas together. 
 

Submitted by Brenda Herman  

 Left: Bill Selke holding up the 4 
Way Test coin he always carries 
which had been given to him by 
Dan Hedberg. 
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Pal-Mac Rotary Club  
The Pal-Mac Rotary Club lunch meeting on Wednesday, April 7th, proved particularly eventful.  Club member and 
author, Jim Bush, offered his humorous book, "A Voice From Nowhere," to other members for a $10 donation to the 
Literacy Volunteers of Wayne County.  A total of $110 was collected for this worthy service organization. 
 
Also, $700 checks were presented to Emily Henning, representing Creative Environment Daycare in Macedon, and 
Stacy Denniston, of Canal town Nursery in Palmyra, to assist in their outreach to families needing daycare. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Jim Bush with his book, "A Voice From 
Nowhere." 

Stacy Denniston and Emily Henning  
expressing appreciation. 

Submitted by Jeff Crawford, Club Media Publicity 

Geneseo Rotary 
 
Geneseo Rotary held its annual Spring Plant 
Sale at Anderson Greenhouses on May 6, 7, 
and 8. 
 
Pictured  left to right are PP John Lanpher and  
PP Steve Wiener 
 
Photo by PP Bonnie Swanson, submitted by 
Marilyn Lyon 
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Seneca Falls Rotary 
 
The Seneca Falls Rotary Club 
inducted 2 new members in 
April. 
 
Jeramy Clingerman, Superintendent of Seneca Falls School 
District, with sponsor Bob McKeveny 
 
Sponsor Fred Capozzi with new member Mike Ferrara, Seneca 
Falls Town Supervisor 
 
Thank you. 
Liz Becht  

Seneca Falls Rotary 
 
The Seneca Falls Rotary Club presented 100 new books to 

students at Mynderse Academy in support of their Diversify 

Our Narrative project.  The project is an effort to increase 

diversity awareness in the school community. 

Sent by Liz Becht 

Perry Rotary 
 

The Dewitt Clinton award is given by the Fraternal Order of 
Masons in the State of NY to organizations not associated with 
masonry in recognition of outstanding commitment to their 
local communities.  Perry Rotarian and past president Wes 
Kline believed that the club’s pandemic program, Give the Gift 
of Perry, that helped hundreds of families and food pantries 
was a deserving organization. Wes prepared and submitted an 
application to the state-level order months ago. He announced 
on Thursday, May 6, 2021 that the Masons agreed. He is 
making arrangements for an in-person presentation as this 
article goes to Grapevine’s press. Perry Rotarians present 
during the announcement were happy to hear the news and 
grateful.   
 

News Flash! Perry Rotary Club is partnering with the Arts 
Council for Wyoming County, Village of Perry, the fire and 
police departments to host the 2021 Letchworth Arts & Crafts 
Show and Sale over Columbus Day weekend (Oct. 9, 10, 11) 
right in Perry this fall! The State Park is no longer willing to 
host the three-day event then due to use-constraints so the Arts 
Council sought a new site to continue one of the nation’s top 50 
arts and crafts events on the traditional weekend. It is a massive 
coordination in many aspects so committees are forming now 
for the transition. Perry Rotary has been part of the LACS for 
many years and looks forward to many more. Arts and crafts 
vendors are already committing to it excitedly. Spread the 
word, Perry is the place to be this October holiday! We hope to 
see you there. We will be operating our traditional food 
concession. Stop by, say hello and enjoy some good food. – 
Lorraine Sturm, Perry Rotary Club, Secretary and Public 
Relations Chair 
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GANANDA ROTARY CLUB 
BY PATTI HOLDRAKER 
 
Gananda Rotary put together and delivered their Annual Easter 
meals for families in need within the community. Proceeds from 

their many fundraisers allow the 
club to be able to shop for Easter 
meal items, and kids and family 
holiday items to give back to 
those the community who need a 
little assistance.  
 
 
Pictured are Gananda Rotarians 
Christine Casaceli and Patti 
Holdraker 
 

Assistant Principal John Tichacek helped the Gananda Rotary 
follow through on their annual “Dictionary Project” for third 
graders at Richard Mann Elementary School. Although, with 
COVID rules in place, the Club was not able to meet with the 
students in person, the school found a way to “personalize” 
the dictionaries with the students’ names and the bookplate 
noting that they were a gift from the Gananda Rotary Club.   
 
According to the Dictionary Project website, the Gananda 
Rotary has given 1200 dictionaries to date over the 20 years 
that they have been donating to the school.  
 
John Tichacek is shown delivering the first dictionary, and 
pictured are some students reading through their new 
treasures. 

Dundee Rotary’s April Student of the Month 

 
Please meet Dundee Rotary's April Student of the Month--Peyton 

Boudinot. Peyton is a senior at DCS and is an avid athlete 

participating in Varsity Boys' Soccer, Varsity Boys' Basketball and 

Varsity Boys' Track. Peyton is a very involved member of the senior 

class and has achieved other great accolades such as being 

inducted into the National Honor Society, receiving the Mega Scot 

award/recognition multiple times, and also serving as a class officer. 

Peyton is the son of Jennifer and Andrew Boudinot of Dundee. 

The Student of the Month exemplifies the Rotary motto of "Service 

Above Self." Congratulations, Peyton. 

Peyton is pictured telling the Club members of his plans to attend 

the University of Buffalo for aeronautical engineering, resulting in a 

career that will be beneficial to society.   

Submitted by Lauren Snyder 
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Fairport Rotary 

The Fairport Rotary Club has been busy finding ways to interact with our 
community and hosting events to support our causes.  Currently the club 
is in the final stages of hosting the Red Raider Picnic Plate Fundraiser 
on May 22

nd 
from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the VFW Post in Perinton, 

on Rt 31F.  The club is working very closely with the Fairport High 
School Interact Club, who are currently selling tickets and will be assist-
ing on the day of the event.  Similar to our very successful Pasta Dinner, 
the dinners will be served for pick up only.  Tickets are available from any Fairport Rotary Club member, Fairport Interact 
Club members or on our FairportRotary.com web site.  (Tickets only available prior to the event)  
 
Earth Day Activities 

A group of Fairport Rotarians had a great Earth Day event at 
Waste Management’s High Acres Landfill in Perinton, NY. 
On Thursday, April 22nd approx. 30 people, including Waste 
Management employees, ecologists, college students and 
community members, attended to complete a variety of Earth 
Day activities, including invasive species monitoring, tree 
planting and litter picking. Everyone had a great time doing 
something good for both our planet and our souls! In addi-
tion, Fairport Rotary participated in the Great Lakes Water-
shed Cleanup as part of Earth Day on Saturday, April 24. We 
had great weather and a great time as 10 Rotarians (and 2 

future Rotarians) cleaned up garbage alongside the east and west banks of the canal in 
the Village.  
 

Fairport Club played host to the Brighton and Spencerport Rotary Clubs in the annual gathering of the “Monday  
nighters,” on March 29th. 
 

President Mark greeted all and began with a brief summary of our club’s activities, centering on our fund-raising efforts 
and our charity initiatives.  Presidents Kosmos Mihalitsas of Spencerport and Ram Shrivastava, president-elect of the 
Brighton Club, both discussed their clubs’ activities.   
 

Our guest speaker was, Mary Beth Growney Selene, to talk a little about her club of Madison 
West Towne-Middleton in Wisconsin, which she proudly proclaimed, “the coolest Rotary Club 
in the world.”  Mary Beth’s address this evening centered on Rotary’s WASH program – the 
acronym standing for Water, Sanitation and Hygiene.  She is a member of the Water and  
Sanitation Rotarian Action Group (WASRAG) Operations Team. 
 

Submitted by Kareen V. Zeitounzian 

Spencerport Rotary 
 
Roc City Uncorked had an online auction to support Camp Haccamo and the 
Spencerport Rotary Club was very involved in the event. Spencerport Rotarian 
Cindy Harding bid on the helicopter ride that was offered by John Casciani and 
won! Dana and Cynthia went on the ride, taking off from Sodus and flying over 
Rochester, the Genesee River, and the Lake Ontario shoreline. 
 
Cindy says “John owns his own helicopter and lives in Webster. John is a very 
generous person who donates to various charities every year. Among them are 
The Rochester Breast Coalition, Camp Good Days, Camp Haccamo, Cystic 
Fibrosis, Webster Comfort Care, Child Advocacy Care, Golisano Special 
Times, and many, many more. It was a very fun ride and worth every penny I 
bid!” 
 
Submitted by Colleen Farley 
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Volunteers lend building expertise to Rotary Sunshine Campus | WHAM (13wham.com)  

 On a rainy Friday, the sunshine at Rotary Sunshine Camp in Rush was generated by the 
beaming faces of volunteers.   They are building 200 units to hold the personal items of 
campers with different abilities.  Rotary member Nicole Rongo said, while building is a new 
area of expertise for her, she jumped at the chance to help.  “I’m learning quickly, and I’m really 
enjoying connecting with some fellow Rochesterians and helped out the Sunshine Campus," 
she said. 

 
The big surprise Friday came from Primalyn Enterprises, which delivered $15,000 worth of lumber and materials. When they 
sawhat the camp is all about, they ripped up the invoice. And Terry Dacey of Hadlock Paint donated a sprayer and materials for the 
coatings.  

 
Volunteers buld new units for the 
Rotary Sunshine Campus.  April 
15, 2021  WHAM news narrated 
by Don Alhart. Submitted by 
Marilyn Lyon. 
 
NOTE  these photos were not part 
of the WHAM story.  They were 
submitted to The Grapevine editor 
by Brandi, Sunshine Campus 
Partner Director 

https://13wham.com/news/local/volunteers-lend-building-expertise-to-rotary-sunshine-campus


 

20 

 

 
May 2021 Page  20 

Canandaigua Rotary Club Inducts New Member 
 
 
 
 
At a recent Canandaigua Rotary 
Club meeting Lydia Harrington was 
inducted and sponsored by Kim 
Tenreiro. Ms. Harrington owns 
Spaces by Lydia and is also 
embarking on a new position as a 
Home Consultant for Raymore 
Flanagan. Lydia is a local person 
and was a Biernat before she 
married her husband Pat.  Submitted 
by Jack Kellogg 
 
 
Pictured: 
Club President Lynn Holcomb, Lydia 
Harrington, and Sponsor Kim 
Tenreiro.  

Newark Rotary Inducts Newest Member 

 

 

Newark community volunteer, and former 
continuing education instructor Cindy 
Timerson is the newest member of the 
Newark club.  

Cindy has joined the club because of her love 
of outreach and love of her community. She is 
an avid reader, hiker, and organizer and 
enjoys visiting family in North Carolina.    

Submitted by John Zornow 

Newark Rotary members Kevin Mooney, Melissa 
Corriea (membership chair), Jean Bendix (sponsor) 
Cindy Timerson, and Donna Johnson (club 
President.)    
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Dundee Rotary CHALLENGE  

Dundee Rotary club is starting a new CHALLENGE for community members It  was suggested by Robyn  Ballard, a  

Rotary member and grandmother of Jaxon Ballard. 

 

Earlier this spring, Robyn decided one beautiful Sunday afternoon to pick up trash along the road in front of her home on 

Bath Rd.  Jaxon lives next door so she asked him if he wanted to help. He did so off they went in the gator (a big boy 

toy)  a few plastic  bags, a grabber,  boots and gloves. They were able to pick up about four garbage bags of trash 

(rather big pieces and lots of small items) and were pleased with their accomplishment.  

Robyn got to thinking that Jaxon’s willingness to help should somehow be recognized in some small way. Not only 

would the deed itself be hopefully remembered in the future when he had a thought of littering, but having someone be-

side Grandma thank him for his service to the community, would motivate him to do other acts of kindness, more service 

above self activities. She created a simple certificate from the Rotary, and  sent it in the mail anonymously. His family 

was surprised and pleased. with what he had done.  

Robyn also talked with Joy Perry, the Barrington Town Clerk and she agreed to send him a handwritten note to thank 

him for his service to his community. She did and he received it in the mail. Again he was pleased for the recognition. 

Something so simple, yet so far-reaching. 

Robyn took the idea to Rotary and they gave her the go-ahead to spread the word. Please find below a copy of the cer-

tificate. All anyone (any age )needs to do is pick up a copy at the Our Town Rocks office at __Main St., Dundee, fill it out 

with the “doer’s” name, and a date that the service was done. If you want the certificate to be awarded anonymously, put 

it in an envelope and send it. If you want the “doer” to know who the “catcher” was, please take the certificate with you 

and award if personally.  

In order to be able to keep track of the outcome of this challenge, we ask that each ”catcher” who takes a certificate to 

complete a  brief form for our records. The form simply asks for the “Doer’s” name, the “catcher’s name, the date of the 

service, and a brief description of the service. If y ou have any questions or concerns, please contact Roby Ballard at 

robynbllrd@yahoo.com 

DUNDEE ROTARY  C H A L L E N G E   
In order to determine the success of this challenge, we’re 
asking that the “catcher” fill out a brief form. [see below]  
 

“Catcher’s” name: _______________________ 

*Doer’s” name: _________________________  

Nominee’s 
address:_______________________________ 

Date of service:_________________________ 

Service: (Please give a brief description for our 
records.___________________________________
__________________________________________
_________________________________________ 

Please mail or email the information to Robyn 
Ballard, 4763 Bath Road, 

Dundee, NY  14837  OR  robynbllrd@yahoo.com 

mailto:robynbllrd@yahoo.com
mailto:robynbllrd@yahoo.com
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CLICK to Go To 
NEWSLETTER 

Archive  

DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 
 

And under  Events / Calendar  , chose :  
 
              Club Calendar Submission Form 
 
Complete it and click the submit button. 

https://rotary7120.org/50098/Page/ShowSitePage?ClassCode=SitePage&Slug=district-newsletter-archive
howSitePage?ClassCode=SitePage&Slug=district-newsletter-archive
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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2021 Perry Rotary Raffle 
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Pittsford Rotary Club Launching Online 
Cheers! Auction Fundraiser May 20 
 
The Rotary Club of Pittsford’s online Cheers! Auction goes live May 20, offering a wide variety of wine, spirits and other 

winning items to raise funds for the numerous community organizations the club supports. The public is invited to 

register now and preview the list of items by visiting PittsfordRotaryClub.org/Auction and clicking on the preview link. 

“The pandemic forced us to cancel our annual ‘A Taste of Pittsford’ fundraiser this year, and we’re conducting this 

online auction in its place so the community organizations we support may continue to benefit at the highest possible 

level,” said Pittsford Rotarian Jim Murphy, coordinator of the event for the club. “We’re offering some of the finest wines 

and distilled spirits from around the world for auction in addition to exceptional other items. The European wines are 

excellent and rarely available in the U.S.” 

All of the wines and spirits in the auction have won a medal in competition hosted by Raise-A-Glass Foundation, which 

has donated unopened bottles to the club from competitions. Top winners are marked with gold and platinum medals. 

All others have won either a silver or bronze. 

Auction bidding begins May 20 at 8 a.m. and ends May 26 at 9 p.m. Winning items will be available for pickup for the 

two days following the event.  

To donate an item or experience for the auction, contact Jim Murphy at 585-450-7262 or jfpmurphy8@gmail.com.  

Sponsors of the event to date include Renaissance Hotels; Wegmans; Dolce Cupcakery; Cheesy Eddies; PaneVino; 

Philly Pretzel Factory; Trader Joe’s; Root 31 Café and Eatery; The Mueller Restaurant Group; Simply Crepes; and the 

Coal Tower Restaurant.  

The Pittsford Rotary Club’s fundraising events support numerous organizations in the community, including the Pittsford 

Food Cupboard; Pittsford Volunteer Ambulance Service; Pittsford Volunteer Fire Department; Little League; Special 

Olympics; Habitat for Humanity; and many more. 

 

Contact: 
David Irwin 
585-261-2132  
or 
Jim Murphy 
585-450-7262 

mailto:jfpmurphy8@gmail.com


 

26 

 

 
May 2021 Page  26 



 

27 

 

 
May 2021 Page  27 



 

28 

 

 
May 2021 Page  28 



 

29 

 

 
May 2021 Page  29 

ACCAMO’S 8TH 
ANNUAL CAR, 
TRUCK & CYCLE 
SHOW 
Rev your engines and check out Camp Haccamo’s 8th Annual Car, Truck & Cycle Show on Sat., June 5th at The Mall at Greece Ridge 

at Macy’s! Contact: Chuck Krause to register your vehicle at 585-730-0918 

Giveaways Spectator Donation $3 All Vehicles Welcome Vendors: $10 Pre-registration, $20 Day of Show 50/50 Raffle, Music, 

Food Judging: (1) Top 50 “People’s Choice”, (2) 16 Special Awards, (3) Trophies for all winners 
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CAMP ONSEYAWA GOLF TOURNAMENT 
Saturday, June 12th at Silver Creek Golf Course in Waterloo 

Sponsorship Form 
 

Presenting Sponsor: $2500 
Includes lunch at the shack, golf, cart and dinner to go for a foursome, Green Sponsor and Hosting 
Status 
 
Hole in One Sponsor: $1000  
Includes lunch at the shack, golf, cart and dinner to go for a foursome, Green Sponsor and Special 
Mention 
 
Eagle Sponsor: $600 Includes lunch at the shack, golf, cart and dinner to go for a foursome, and a 
Green Sponsor 
 
Birdie Sponsor: $500 Includes lunch at the shack, golf, cart and dinner to go for a foursome, and a 
Hole Sponsor 
 

Green Sponsor: $250 Includes signage at a green 
 

Hole Sponsor: $150 Includes signage at a hole 
 

Name (to be used on sign): _________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ________________________________________________________________ 
 
Contact email/phone: _____________________________________________________ 
 

Please make your check payable to Rotary Camp Onseyawa Golf Tournament.  
 
MAIL CHECK AND FORM BY JUNE 1st to:   Liz Becht  

 142 Ovid Street  
 Seneca Falls, NY 13148  

 

Rotary Camp ONSEYAWA is a 501(c)(3) organization. Thank you for your contribution! 
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HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY  

36th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 
 

Monday, July 26, 2021, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM  
 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE - Island Oaks Course-Lima Country Club 

7470 CHASE ROAD, LIMA, NY 14485 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES!!! 

Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, and support Camp 
ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 
HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 
 

Address:   __________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 
 

  __________________________  4th Person ______________________ 
 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

___ Check if you do NOT have a foursome and would like us to assign you to one. 
 

Golf, Cart, Lunch, Steak Dinner & 3 Raffle Tickets $90.00 per person  $_________ 

Dinner Only…………………………………………...$25.00 per person  $_________ 
 

Make checks payable to:  Honeoye Lake RotaryFoundation 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 7/19/2021 

GOLF HOLE SPONSORSHIP  
_______ Corporate-Patron @ $150.00 each includes golf & dinner for 1 person 

_______ Associate – Eagle @ $75.00 each 

_______ Affiliate – Birdie @ $50.00 each 

_______ Friend – Par @ $25.00 each             
Total amount enclosed: $____________ Questions: Jeanne Hamele 585-729-9118 or jnnhamele@aol.com 

Name to be used on sign:_________________________________________________ 
 

mailto:jnnhamele@aol.com
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Information 

& 

Registration 

greecerotary.org 

18 Holes of Golf/Scramble Format 

 
 
$140 Individual Golfer 

$540 Foursome 

Sponsorship Levels 

Hole Sponsor $100 (1) / $175 (2) 

$625 Hole Sponsor w/foursome 

$685 (2) Hole Sponsor w/foursome 

$ Lunch Only $35 per guest 

~Tournament Program~ 

 

9:00 am Registration Begins 

9:00 am Continental Breakfast 

10:00 am Shotgun Start 
3:00 pm Cowboy Rodeo Lunch 

Prizes: 

Golf Games 

Tournament Awards & Prizes 

Live & Silent Auction 

Additional sponsorships available 

@greecerotary.org 

Ridgemont CC Dress Code 

• No cargo slacks or 
shorts 

• No jeans 

• Men must wear 
collared shirts 

Golfer and Sponsorship Levels  
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Penfield Golf Tournament Set for Sept. 27  
 
The Penfield Rotary Club is sponsoring tits 29th Golf Tournament in conjunction with its 
colleagues in the Kiwanis Club and Penfield-Perinton Foundation and Staff Volunteers from 
the Town of Penfield. The 2021 Penfield Golf Tournament will take place on Monday, 
September 27, at Shadow Lake Golf Club in Penfield. 
 
This year's tournament honors retiring Penfield Supervisor Tony LaFountain and Fr. Jim 
Schwartz, pastor of St; Joseph's and Holy Spirit Churches in Penfield. This tournament is a 
unique partnership of community-based organizations with local government to staff enhance 
the quality of life in Penfield. In addition to golf, the tournament offers a putting contest and  
a raffle of donated items from local businesses. 
 
Among the organizations the tournament supports are Bethany House, Scouts, Camp 
Haccamo, Golisan Children's Hospital. local food pantries, Mary Cariola, Shepherd Home, St. 
Peter;s Kitchen and Villa of Hope. 
 
Registration fee of $130 includes greens fees and golf cart, lunch and dinner, and awards and 
prizes. You are invited to play, sponsor, or support. For more information, please contact Steve 
Lawrence, Penfield Rotary Club, sflawrence@ft.newyorklife.com . 
 
Submitted by Barbara Power 
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Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 

Check the District Calendar 
for additions and changes 

 
 May 2021 
 
May 13  Perry Rotary Raffle 
 
May 15 Greece Rotary 
Bike Drive 9am to 1 pm 
 
May 20  Pittsford Rotary CHEERS Online 
Auction 
 
May 21, 22, 23  Spencerport Rotary Geranium 
Sale, various colors, Barefoot Landing Plaza, 
10am to 3pm or until sold out 
 
May 22 Fairport Rotary 
Red Raider Picnic Plate  
 
 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

 

 July 2021 
 
July 1st. LIVE  District Changeover Dinner 
Belhurst Castle.  Details to follow 
 
 

 June 2021 
June 5  Camp Haccamo Auto/Truck/Cycle 
Show, The Mall at Greece Ridge 
 
June 12 Camp ONSEYAWA Golf Tournament 
 
 July 2021 
July 9-10   Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival 
Village Park.  Craft Show application available 
now.   www.GeneseoRotary.com 
 
July 26  Honeoye Lake Golf Tournament 
Lima Country Club 
 
 August 2021 
August 9  Greece Rotary Charity Golf 
Tournament, Ridgemont Country Club 
 
 September 2021 
September 27 Penfield Annual Golf 
Tournament, Shadow Lake Golf Club, 1850 
Five Mile Line Road, Penfield 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/
http://www.GeneseoRotary.com

